East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting – 22nd October 2012.
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present: John Woodall (in the Chair), Bob Haskins, Ranald Macdonald, Viv Macdonald, Sean Harrington, Mike Gardner. 

In attendance: No-one in addition

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Judith Holt, David Olivant and Pauline Olivant

	

	2
	Minute taker: Mike Gardner agreed to take the minutes in the absence of a secretary.


	

	3
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 16th July 2012 – The only change to the minutes was that there was a slight problem in paragraph numbering. 

	

	4a
	Website version of minutes – the minutes were amended in terms of paragraph numbering and the values provided to participants in terms of grants was removed. The minutes were therefore agreed ready for publication.

	Mike Gardner to inform webmaster

	4b
	EMOA AGM Minutes – It was felt that the AGM Minutes ought also to be visible to the members so Mike to request webmaster to add them to the website with comment that they were unapproved.
	Mike Gardner to inform webmaster

	5
	Actions Outstanding from previous minutes

Viv was still to create article for EMEWS referring to how to apply for grant applications
JK2014 – LEI are leading the one day that EMOA are supporting and Chris Phillips will be the organiser with Bob Haskins his deputy. Will continue to keep on agenda to ensure we have agreed approach to supporting this going forward.
	Action: Viv Macdonald to create article and arrange to get on website

Once on website Viv to create an article for EMEWS 

	6
	Treasurer’s Report
The treasurer presented the updated budget following the changes made at the AGM to membership rates. At this stage the surplus / loss for next 3 years shows £1289 surplus this year and then £2385 loss for each of next 2 years (this years figure is high because there is around £5000 in surplus from the Community O fund included in the figure – which it was agreed was to be used for development).

The Treasurer also walked through the current monitoring report, which at this stage shows things sticking closely to the budget.


	

	7
	Correspondence
No correspondence had been received.


	

	8.
	Fixtures

(a) EMOA League 2012  

Wellow has been downgraded (11th Nov) so will no longer form part of the EM League.

The status of Byron’s Walk was discussed. The event did not have a Short Green course so as the standard for EM League events having all 8 courses it was decided that the event should not be included in the EM League. However, the best 8 events will still count.

The following events are scheduled to take place:

28th October: Carsington (DVO)

4th November: Spring Cottage (LEI)

23rd December: Walesby (NOC)

30th December: Beacon Hill (LEI)

(b) 2012 Urban League
All 4 events have now taken place and appear to have been successful. Many thanks for Paul Murgatroyd for running the league.  It is hoped the league can be further extended next year.
(c) Night League
It is too late this year, but next year we will try to include a Night League as most of the clubs have events this year.
 (d) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) Midland Night Champs on 3rd Nov

(ii) Eyam Moor is this years East Midlands Champs on 25th Nov

(iii) Midland Championships 2013 - NOC - February 3rd at Sherwood Forest. 

(iv) CompassSport Cup and Trophy 1st Round on 17th February 2013 - LEI to host the Level B Event -  Fineshade Woods.
(v) British Sprint Championships 2013 – LEI - April 20th at Loughborough University. 

(vi) British Middle Championships 2013 - DVO - April 21st at Stanton Moor. Site visit has taken place.

(vii) Yvette Baker Trophy Final 2013 - LOG - July 7th - Belton Park – site visit taken place. 
(viii) British Schools Championships 2013 – DVO – November 17th at Shipley Park. Asked Katherine Hughes (NOC) to assist with schools to get a controller.
	

	9
	Development – Ranald walked through the proposed development programme for 2012/13 which he has sent for publication in EMEWS.
Ranald requested that clubs were proactive in getting attendance at the sessions as we need to get new planners, organisers and controllers involved. Ranald suggested that clubs should draw up a list of potential attendees in each club and chase them up to see if they can attend.

 
	ACTION: Club Reps to take an action back to the club to get nominees to attend the series of development programme events

	10
	EMOA Committee

All of the current EM Officials in the 4key roles will be standing down at the AGM (or earlier if necessary). In order for the committee to go forward it needs 3 of the 4 posts to be filled (as this year). If EMOA is to continue to exist then we need volunteers to take up the 4 key posts next year.

Club Reps were encouraged to go back to the clubs and look urgently for nominees to fill the key posts.
The new constitution only requires 3 meetings a year so the work is not onerous.


	ACTION: Club Reps to take an action to encourage nominees to come forward for the roles on the EM Committee

	11
	Appointment of Officials
In line with the constitution the following roles were appointed for 2012/13:

 Minutes Secretary  -  Mike Gardner

Coaching Rep – Hilary Palmer

Fixtures – Ian Whitehead

Mapping Rep – David Olivant

Junior Squad – Richard Robinson

EMEWS – Mike Gardner

Webmaster – John Cooke

EM League Secretary – Ursula Williamson

EM Urban League – Paul Murgatroyd

National Forest - Roy Denney
BO Directors – Judith Holt / John Woodall

President – John Woodall

All are invited to attend EM meetings and provide reports


	

	11
	EMEWS 

(a) Next issue will be as soon as completes updates from meeting (depending on need to control the event this weekend)
(b) Next EMEWS will be after next EM Meeting in January 
	

	12
	Any Other Business
a) The success of the urban league has been due to all the work put on by Paul Murgatroyd and he was thanked for taking the idea forward and implementing a successful league.

b) Ranald recommended that clubs should continue to think about getting controllers for level C events from outside of the their clubs.
c) The Regional Development Plan should form part of the meeting review at the next meeting

	

	13
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m..
28th January 2013
15th April 2013
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